
 

 

 

IMMEDIATE WORKS UPDATE: FRIDAY, 27 OCTOBER, 2017 

Tree removals necessary for public safety 

Recent tree inspections by qualified arborists have identified several trees in the Strathbogie 

Shire as unsafe and will require removal.  

Arborists have expressed concerns about the stability of these trees and have 

recommended their removal as a safety precaution.  

Whilst they are situated on Crown Land, Council has an obligation to act in the interest of 

public safety either as the road manager, specified under the Road Management Act 2004, 

or as reserves manager. 

Council is exempt from requiring a planning permit for the removals under the planning 

scheme.  

The following trees are scheduled for removal:  

 River Red Gum near corner of Creek Drive and Sevens Avenue, Euroa 

 River Red Gum near corner of Kirkland Avenue and Clifton Street, Euroa 

 River Red Gum at Euroa Caravan Park on Kirkland Avenue, Euroa 

 Peppermint Gum at Jubilee Park, Avenel  

For questions relating to the removal of these trees, please contact Strathbogie Shire 

Council on 1800 065 993.  
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